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May 11, 2017 

Upcoming Programs 

Upcoming Events 

Birthdays 

May 18 ï Brian Lovett 

May 19 ï Diana Oliger 

May 21 ï Doug Reed 

May 21 ï David Weber 

May 22 ï James Hoffmann 

May 22 ï Stacy Zastoupil 

May 22 ï Rob Elder 

May 23 ï Roger Clary 

May 24 ï Richard Grant 

May 24 ï Jim OôConnor 

May 28 ï Chuck Anderson 

May 29 ï Mathew Leibrich 

May 30 ï Bob Rowland 

May 31 ï Paul Stenback 

May 1 ï Virginia Torres 

May 2 -  Scott Scheffey 

May 5  - Dave Derhak 

May 6 ï Ed Phillips 

May 6 - Brian Lenell 

May 7 ï Trudy Soland 

May 7 ï Shane Crofts 

May 8 ï Lauri Osborne 

May 8 ï Brittany Winges 

May 9 ï Ron Mauritz 

May 9 ï Brittney Lewis 

May 11 ï Rick Medrano 

May 14 ï Harold Jalonen 

May 14 ï Luke Reiner 

May 15 ï Renee Brower 

 

May 13 ï Sloanôs Lake and Hynds Blvd Cleanup.  9am  

May 16 ï District Convention Planning Meeting at Warehouse 5:15pm 

May 17 ï CFD Pancake Breakfast Planning Meeting at Warehouse 5:30 

May 20  - 8
th
 Avenue Island Gardening ï Saturday Morning 8am 

June 23 ï Kiwanis Golf Tournament 9am.  Contact:  Aaron Courtney 

July 9 ï Volunteer Appreciation Event 4-6 at Kiwanis Community House 

July 13-16, 2017 102
nd

 Annual Convention ï Paris  

Aug 3 ï District Convention Golf Tournament, contact Chuck Tyler 

Aug 3-6, 2017 ï District Convention ï Cheyenne, WY 

May 18 Chuck Trimble, 911 Call Center at the Depot 
May 25 5ƛŎƪ hΩDŀǊŀΣ ²ȅƻƳƛƴƎ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ϧ 9ŎƻƴƻƳƛŎ !ƴŀƭȅǎƛǎ ŀǘ [/// 

June 1 Debra Lee, Laramie County Clerk 
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é itôs something you do! 

Kiwanis is not something you joiné 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

In our Prayers: Any Kiwanian in need. 

 
Email from John Barnes:  

It is with sorrow that I let you know the 
passing of fellow Kiwanian, Mike 
Turner.  He is the son of Keith Turner who 
is also a fellow Kiwanian.   
  
Please keep the Turner family in your 
prayers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

April 27 - 150 people present, 130 
members, 5 senior members, 15 
guests 
May 4 - 136 people , 126 members, 
5 guests, 5 senior members 
May 11 - TBA 
 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday 
Lauri Osborne, Ed Phillips, 

Ron Mauritz and  

Brian Lenell 

 
 

 

 

 
Greg Smith attended 

 
Kevin Little  attended 

 
Kyle Farley attended 

Thank you to all Kiwanians who 

brought potential new members.  

And thank you all members who 

took time out of your busy days to 

attend.   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Thank you everyone who brings in 

Foreign Currency. 
 

President Dan Kirby announced next 

week meeting at depot for our weekly 

lunch meeting.   
 

Next Tuesday, 5:15 at the warehouse 

there is a meeting for the District 

Convention Committee planning 

meeting.  If youôd like to volunteer 

please come and join the fun.   

 

You are invited to join Cheyenne 

Regional Foundation as they travel 

back in time to celebrate a Western 

connection between Cheyenne 

Regional Foundation and the Union 

Pacific RR & 150 days of giving. 

Prayers

 

 
Announcement s 

Number of 

Lunch Attendees

 

 
Announcement s 

Happpy Birthdays  

Lunch Menu 
May 18 

Lunch at the Depot 

Buffet - Italian Buffet 

Caesar Salad 

Chefs Choice Salad 

Mushroom and Red Onion 

Ravioli with Red Cream Sauce 

Baked Chicken Penne 

Italian Blend Vegetable 

May 25 
Chicken Saltimbocca   

Grilled Chicken Breast, 

Sautéed Spinach, Prosciutto 

Ham, Mozzarella Cheese, 

Fresh Diced Tomatoes, and 

Fresh Basil on Penne Noodles 

June 1 
Beef Tips and Noodles 

Sugar Snap Peas 

June 8 
Lunch at Depot Museum 

Buffet- BBQ Brisket  

Cheesy Potatoes 

Corn Bread Casserole 

June 15 
Pot Roast 

Mashed Potatoes 

Brown Gravy 

Carrots and Snap Peas 

Announcements  

New Membership 

Event  

Elijah - Potential 

New Member 

Thank you Autumn 

and Zach for 

bringing Elijah to 

lunch.   
 



 

 

 

 

é itôs something you do! 

Kiwanis is not something you joiné 

 

 
Chuck Tyler , is still planning the 

volunteer appreciation dinner July 9.  

There will be a scavenger hunt.  Chuck 

will need help setting up tables.  Let 

Chuck know is you are able to 

volunteer. 

Also save date for the RKY MNT  

District  Golf tournament Aug 3. 

Airport Golf Course.   

Start thinking about putting together 

teams as this is a great fund raiser.   

 

 
Olivia Samson announced the 

Cheyenne Kiwanis Foundation Golf 

Tournament sponsored in part by 

Jeff Teasly- Farmers Insurance is 
June 23.  If youôd like to put together a 

team or sponsor a team let Olivia 

know.   

 

 
Justin Gorman, Chocolate 

Indulgence.  Attendance was a little 

down but good.  Revenue was good.  

Still numbers coming in but a rough 

estimate Net approx.$8,000.  Justin 

thanked everyone for coming out. 

There will be a wrap up meeting in a 

couple weeks.   

 
 

Brian Lenell  announced 150 years ago 

Cheyenne became a city.  50 years ago 

The Cheyenne Kiwanis Club took 

over the Pancake Breakfast from 

CFD.  We are celebrating 50 years.  
Brian says we are ready this year. Next 

week, Wednesday May 17
th
 5:30 there 

will be a planning meeting at the 

warehouse.  Please join Brian and his 

committee if youôd like to volunteer. 

 

We are getting a banner and we are 

getting special pins made.   

This is a great historical event.   

 

 
 

Bob Monger announced last year he 

won the prize for ñbest item foundò at 

highway clean up (a mickeys big 

mouth).  Bob received a ñGreen Hat 

with featherò prizeééThis year there 

will be a trophy as the prize.   

 

Bob referenced the trophyôs 

importance is something likeé or 

close to the importance of the ñthe 

Bronze Bootò.  (Go Pokes) 

 

The new ñMickeys Green Team 

Traveling Trophyò will have to be 

turned in each year so it can be a 

traveling trophy.   

 

 
Mickeyôs Green Team Traveling 

Trophy 

 

 
 

Tim Sheppard announced: 

 
Greetings All: 
  
This is Pat Sajack.  Please come join the 
lovely Vanna White and me as we clean 
around Sloan's Lake and along Hynds 
BLVD this Saturday at 9:00 AM.  
  
For those choosing to help the lovely Vanna 
at Sloan's Lake, please meet the lovely 
Vanna in front of the Kiwanis Community 
House.  If you don't have gloves, the lovely 
Vanna will have those for you--and, of 
course, donuts! 
  
For those choosing to help plain old me, 
please join plain old me at the big dirt spot 
just north of Vandehei Ave and off to the 
east of Hynds BLVD.  Plain old me will have 
vests and donuts for you!  (Yippee!)  Please 
bring your work gloves, as plain old me 
doesn't have extra work gloves for you. 
  
For all, please remember that we will award 
our new (thanks Bob M) Green Team 
traveling trophy to the person who comes 



 

 

 

 

é itôs something you do! 

Kiwanis is not something you joiné 

up with the best piece of trash--as voted on 
by our club.  So the stakes are high, the 
trash is low, so let's go, go go!!! 
Pat 

 

 
Christy McCarthy  announced next 

week Kiwanis Lunch Meeting will be 

at the Depot.  Christy said the museum 

is open for free tours for all Kiwanians 

and if you shop in the gift shop you 

will receive a discount.  Free All Day 

Thursday.   

 

 
 

Itôs Gardening Time!!! 
 

Gene Burchett announced on 

Saturday, May 20
th
 at 8am there will be 

a gardening session on 8
th
 avenue. 

Island  
 

Gene and team are going to feed plants 

and rake some mulch.   
 

Master Gardeners and anyone else who 

wants to help please plan to come out 

and join the fun.   
 

 

 

 

 

 
Ron Mauritz paid his birthday check 

 

 
Laura Munari is happy for her open 

house tonight. Also she is happy for all 

the people who attended the New 

Membership Drive event.   
 

Tours, burgers ate and beer drank. 
 

Thank you to Marty Sears set up and  

cleaned.  Rob Dickerson who brought 

all food.  Richard Mincer who 

showed up and cooked.  Orison 

Distributing for Donated all the 

Beer. 

 

 
Kelly Sias with Kellyôs Creations is 

happy because this was her first time 

participating in Chocolate 

Indulgenceé.AND SHE WON!!!  

 

 
R C Mead paid birthday check.  R C 

thinks itôs better to be an old relic than 

a buried treasure.   

 

 
Suzanne Anderson is happy and wants 

to celebrate Bill Daleôs generosity.  

Year after year Bill provides corsages 

for all the women at Chocolate 

Indulgence.   

 

THANK YOU BILL DALE  

 

 
Floyd Esquibel is happy for his 

daughters Stephanie who recently was 

recognized as Teacher of the Year.   

 

Also Floyds Grandson, 8years old, 

participated in the NE Special 

Olympics in Broomfield CO and 

achieved 5 different certificates.  He 

was one of the youngest participants.   

 

Happy Dollars  



 

 

 

 

é itôs something you do! 

Kiwanis is not something you joiné 

 
Justin Gorman announced that he is 

giving $16 to represent the (gross) 

$16,000 earned at Chocolate 

Indulgence.  Also Justin wanted to 

thank everyone who helped put this 

awesome event together.   

 

Sheri Bremer, Bob Curtis, Haiden 

Fertig, Megan Ellgen, Robin Grandpre, 

Madoka Grenvik, Rob Killan, Jennifer 

Lake, Lexie Leckemby, Britney Lewis, 

Brian Lovett, Kim Lovett, Robin 

Mosley, Laura Munari, Denise Newell, 

Nick Panopoulos, Amber still, Lisa 

Trimble, Keith Turner, Neil Webb, 

Tim Sheppard, Bob Monger, and Nicks 

entire security crew 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Patty Walters announced program 

 

 
Eric Brooks, Director of Cowboy 

Challenge  

 

 

ABOUT US 

The Wyoming Cowboy Challenge 

Academy opened its doors in January 

2006 as the Wyoming Youth Challenge 

Program and successfully graduated 22 

Cadets in its first class in June 2006. 

The Academy is located in Guernsey, 

Wyoming and resides primarily in 

Building 505 on the Stateôs National 

Guard Camp Guernsey Joint Training 

Facility. After modifications in the 

summer of 2006, the program 

expanded and now operates its campus 

which comprise three separate 

facilities. 

The Academy also uses the campôs 

Dining Facility for meals, the camp 

Chapel for presentations and optional 

faith/spiritual training, the Obstacle and 

Confidence courses as well as other 

services to meet Academy needs. The 

WCCA greatly appreciates Camp 

Guernseyôs leadership and support to 

our mission; without these enablers 

WCCAôs success would not be 

possible. In July 2012, the program 

adopted its current name, the Wyoming 

Cowboy Challenge Academy 

(WCCA), and embraced the Stateôs 

official code, the Code of the West. A 

Cowboy Ethics curriculum has been 

added and is now an integral part of the 

WCCAôs program 

WYOMING COWBOY 

CHALLENGE ACADEMY  

The WCCA is a two-phased voluntary 

program geared toward Wyomingôs 16-

to-18 years old at-risk youth. The first 

phase is a 22-week or 5.5 month 

residential program followed by a 12-

month post-residential or at home 

second phase. The Residential Phase of 

the program takes place in a safe, 

disciplined and motivational 

environment that promotes structure, 

teamwork, self-control and academics 

along with leadership, health, 

community service, life skills, job 

skills, physical fitness and citizenship. 

 

The Post-Residential Phase takes place 

after graduation from the Residential 

Phase and is a time when the cadet uses 

the skills learned in the Residential 

Phase through their placement in either 

a job, further education, or the military. 

The cadet is matched with a mentor 

during the Residential Phase and this 

mentor helps guide the cadet during the 

12-month post-residential period. 

HOW TO APPLY 

To begin the application process you 

may download WCCAôs complete 

application. Please download the 

application to your computer and when 

you are finished filling everything out 

please email it to wcca@wyo.gov. Be 

advised that the last four pages of the 

application is not fill-able as it needs to 

be filled out by your appropriate 

medical provider. If you have any 

questions about the new application 

please call 307-836-7505. Applications 

filled out by hand will still be accepted 

Program  

mailto:wcca@wyo.gov
tel:307-836-7505

